MASTERS CLUB HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
Date: June 9, 2021          Time:   6:30 p.m.                          Location: 3080 Masters Point
Call to Order
· Confirmation of Quorum
· Board Members Present:  Tom Holm, Jamie Hahl, Bart Keller, Frank Zucco, Wally Wenger, Debbie Stewart
· Committee Chairs Present:    
· Residents in Attendance:   
· Acceptance of  May Minutes
· Review and approval of Financial Report –   Five homeowners are in arrears; LCM is working the accounts. 
Treasurer's Report
Bart reviewed monthly expenditures, shown below.  A complete Financial Report may be obtained by request to the MCHOA treasurer, Bart Keller.   The financial report was approved. 
	MCHOA Balance Sheet
	
	May 2021

	
	Income
	Expenditures

	Checking and Savings
	$136,574.50
	

	LESS Statutory Reserves*
	$50,000.00
	

	Total Operating **
	$ 55,412.31
	

	Total Reserves
	$ 31,162.19
	

	
	
	

	Office Supplies
	
	$ 109

	LCM
	
	$ 425

	Legal Service/General Admin.
	
	$ 700

	Utility – Water   
	
	$ 206  

	Utility - Electric
	
	$ 40

	Trash/Recycle: Waste Management
	
	$ 1,096              

	Landscape Maintenance
	 
	                                                          $ 3,142        

	Trees/Irrigation/Shrubs
	
	

	Snow Removal
	
	                                                              

	Miscellaneous
	
	                              Reimbursed Legal ($325)

	Total Major Expenses
	
	                                                       $  5,393


*Colorado law. C.R.S. 38-33.3-209.5(1)(b)(IX) provides that a Reserve Study Policy must be put in place by HOAs.  The MCHOA Reserve Study determined we must keep $50,000 in savings for emergencies.

Reports
Landscaping Committee

The Board will meet at 6:00 p.m. before the meeting to go over some landscape repair/enhancements along the south entrance to Masters Club. Wally discussed a proposal submitted by BrightView for the area along Masters Club Circle just behind 2904, 2908, and 2912 Masters Court. The area does need to be addressed for both safety and aesthetics. At the Board meeting the proposed enhancements were discussed and unanimously approved.
Miticide spraying and fertilizing has been completed by Brightview. Tree trimming has been completed over the past month. A special thank you to Tom, Bart, Jamie, Frank, Dineen and Wally for taking on this project. Thank you also goes out to Laurie and MaryJo for their help on day 1, and Wally’s son-in-law, Rob Baker for hauling the trash away! Clean-up of the dead branches is done. 
Colorado Pump meet with Wally. The pump needs to be replaced and the Board unanimously approved a replacement as soon as possible. Should be within the next 10 days. 

Mandatory Backflow check has been completed. Castle Rock’s has new water regulations, watering in our neighborhood will now occur Midnight – 8:00 am Tue-Thu-Sat

Architectural Control Committee
It has been recommended that you do not replace ash trees with more ash trees. Please refer with the ACC committee with any questions at: mastersclubacc@gmail.com 
The Exterior Repainting Guidelines were updated and unanimously approved. Refer to the Masters Club website/documents for a copy. https://mastersclubhoa.com/hoa/documents/
There has been a request for a swing set/play structures by a homeowner. The neighborhood dynamics are evolving, and the ACC recommended establishing an updated set of guidelines that that addresses all outdoor structures including play structures. Frank presented an updated set of guidelines to the Board for review and approval. Minor modifications were made, and the Board unanimously approved a new Outdoor Structure Guidelines. Refer to the Masters Club website/documents for a copy. https://mastersclubhoa.com/hoa/documents/ 
Fence- Bart, Tom, and Todd (contractor) walked-around the neighborhood to inspect the condition of the fence for a portion of Masters Point and Masters Court (Lots 53 – 74). Fencing in need of repair were marked.
Social Committee

A proposed Summer Gathering was suggested with minor changes from past gatherings that addresses on-going COVID concerns. A date will be selected and details to be sent to all residents soon. 

Homeowners Issues and Concerns

Reminder: The City of Castle Rock has an ordinance for residences to pick up after their pets. Failure to comply can result in a fine.  All animal complaints should be directed to the Police Department's 24/7 non-emergency line, 303-663-6100, or report your concern using the online TRAKiT software system.
Old Business – Last month the Board discussed the need for a letter to go to the Plum Creek Master HOA regarding pet waste disposal. Tom drafted a letter to explain the situation, however Cherry Creek no longer is the management company for Plum Creek Master HOA, HG Management has taken over and a point of contract is not yet established. Letter will go out by the end of the month. 
New Business

Plum Creek Master HOA is no longer managed by Cherry Creek HOA Professionals. It is now HG Management. Please be aware that there may be changes to payment procedures for the Plum Creek Master HOA account. 
Meeting Closure
· Next meeting: July 14, 2021, 6:30 PM at the Holm  residence, 2923  Masters Court
· Motion made and carried to adjourn
